
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 19, 2009 
 

Present:     John J. Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Gary Fournier, Nick DeMayo, Tim Fountain and Don Butson 

 
Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

On motion by MR. BIELEFIELD, seconded by MS. CONNORS the board entered non public 

session at 5:20 to discuss assessments. 

 

On a motion by MR. STRASSER, seconded by MS. CONNORS the board returned to public 

session at 5:45. 

 

The Selectmen approved a septic plan as submitted for Steven Young Map 208, Lot 11.2 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of September 28, 2009 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approves unanimously. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter of Senator Gallus in regard to any issues the Selectmen would 

like to see addressed this year. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Haley and Brinson Ireland for a wood shed on 

their property Map 218, Lot 44. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of October 5, 2009 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

TIM FOUNTAIN and DON BUTSON of Cartographic Associates met with the Selectmen to 

present proposals for the upgrading of the Town Maps.  The current maps were done cheaply 

years ago by using a USGS Base Map.  This has made it difficult to keep up the maps and Don 

has to cram the new surveys often causing the maps to be distorted.  The new proposal is timely 

as the State of NH – DOT is in the process of photographing the entire state and making the maps 

available to the Towns at no cost.  A proposal will be submitted to the board for consideration 

and the cost may be spread over two years.  Ms. Connors felt that the maps would be helpful to 

the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission as well. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be 

on Monday, October 26th at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM with appointments 

scheduled at 6:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 



 


